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A message from our FN George Ribellino 

As we approach the end of the current fraternal year and approach the new fraternal year, I would 

love to thank you all for your continued support for Assembly 100 and the 4th Degree.   I really 

appreciate your participation Assembly meetings, fundraiser, liturgical and patriotic events.  Our 

Assembly is becoming a force to be reckoned with.  We added 3 new Sir Knights and 4 transfers.  I 

am excited about the energy that the new members will bring to this great group of Catholic Men 

making a difference. 

 

At our June 5th meeting, Council 46 Home Association President and Assembly 100 member Kenny 

Prince spoke at our meeting about how Assembly 100 could help the Home Association with the 

rising expenses of running the Knights Hall.  They put a proposal of $1,000 per year until the current 

lease is up with the St .Ann Club in 3 years.  This would be $83 per month.  SK Kenny and the board 

said we can use the hall for the Patriot Dinner and 2 more fundraiser dinners to assist the Assembly.  

SK Kenny will lead the kitchen staff to help us host the dinners with the only cost being the 

purchasing of the food.  In addition, we can use the hall for additional officer meeting etc., as long 

as there is no scheduling conflict with Council 46.  Essentially it would be a partnership and Brother 

Knights assisting each other.  Financially we are in sound shape.  With the dues going up to $25 in 

2020 based on a vote in 2017 and the 50/50 raffles at meetings, this is feasible.   This decision is up 

to you; the members of Assembly 100.  We voted to table a vote on the proposal for the September 

4th Assembly meeting to give members as chance to ask questions and make an effort to attend.  I 

will be including this blurb in emails and the Patriot Newsletter throughout the summer.  If you have 

any questions, please email me at gribellino@sbcglobal.net or call my cell at 203-856-7101.  

 

Thanks to Worthy Faithful Comptroller Bud Boucher for coming up with the idea to do a 50/50 raffle 

at every meeting.  It is a fun and easy way to raise some money for the Assembly and a chance for 

Sir Knight to win some money.  So remember to bring some cash to the meetings. The tickets are 6 

tickets for $5 or $1 for one ticket.   
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Another Fundraiser that Brother Bud Boucher is helping us with is Ambit Energy.  This is a very 
simple program.  The Assembly will receive between $ 2.50 and $9.00 per meter per month (based 
on each person’s actual consumption) for anyone who signs up to use Ambit as their electricity 
provider under the Assembly 100 Affiliate Program. This is a program Ambit has created for non-
profit organizations to generate funds for their charitable activities.  Email SK Bud for more details 
at bud@fashionfloorcoveringandtile.com or call him at 203-858-9951.  In addition if we get 15 people 
to sign up for the Assembly, Ambit will give a free meter and we can use for the Knights Hall and 
whatever that saves the Council 46 Home Association, they will take off the balance of the rent we 
would pay them if we vote to stay.   
 
Remember to continue to pray for our service men and women serving our great nation and our 
living and deceased veterans.  In addition, pray for our police, fire and first responders who 
continue to protect and keep us safe on a daily basis. 
 
Color Corps and Assembly Events-All are welcome to these events even if you are not a member of the Color Corps. 

Color Corps Commander-Faithful Captain, Scott J. Criscuolo-203-858-6042 or scott6173@icloud.com   Note the traditional 

regalia can still be used until July 1, 2019.  Old Regalia will not be used after July 1, 2019.  New 4th Degree uniforms can be 

ordered online at kofcuniform.com. 

 
Sunday, June 9, 2019 Pastor Installation (Father Cyrus)  
Assumption Parish, Westport 
Celebrant Bishop Caggiano 
Muster 11:30am, Mass Noon 
 
Saturday, June 15, 2019 Ordination to Permanent Diaconate Bridgeport Diocese 
St. Theresa Trumbull 
Celebrant Bishop Caggiano 
Muster 10:30am, Mass 11:00am 
 
June 23, 2019 Corpus Christi Procession-St Matthew Norwalk 
St. Matthew Norwalk (procession 2.1 miles)-All are welcome 
-2:00pm-Muster at St. Matthew (216 Scribner Ave, Norwalk) 
-2:30pm: Gather together inside the Church.  
-2:50pm: Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament. 
-3:00pm: Process outside in front of the Blessed Sacrament and Bishop Frank toward Connecticut Avenue, ending at St. 
Ladislaus.  
-3:45pm: Benediction at St. Ladislaus Church, followed by Reception 
 
Wednesday, June 26, 2019 
Wayback Burgers Fundraiser 
607 Main Ave (RT 7) Norwalk 
Benefitting Fisher House CT 
5:00pm-9:00pm 
Stop by and enjoy some awesome food and 15 percent of your purchase goes to our veterans at Fisher House CT. 
 
Thursday June 27, 2019 
Wayback Burgers Fundraiser 
607 Main Ave (RT 7) Norwalk 
Benefitting Assembly 100 charitable fund 
5:00pm-9:00pm 
Stop by and enjoy some awesome food and 15 percent of your purchase goes to Assembly 100 charitable fund. 
 
Sunday, June 30, 2019 Regalia Retirement Mass 
Basilica of the Immaculate Conception Waterbury 
All Honor Guard to wear Regalia consisting of Cape, Chapeau, Sword, etc. 
Muster 10:30 A.M. Prayer Service & Wreath Laying at McGivney 
Statue Procession Back to Basilica 
Muster 11:45 Mass 
Parking behind Basilica or Silas Bronson Library 
Reception Following RSVP F.C. Stephen Rice stephenwrice@att.net 
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